The Presidents Corner

March 6th, 2020

March is our election month. Our election committee headed by Nancy Strand, has put together a complete slate for a new administration in our club. Our annual pizza party and election will be held March 13th, 2020 at NC-I at 5:00 PM. There will be a poster sent out a week prior asking for an RSVP for a head count at that meeting which we will need to know for food purchase furnished by the club. There will be a \$1.00 charge for members and \$5.00 for non members.

Since my last post, we had an Amazon Tour and a Lake Pleasant Dinner Cruise organized by Kris Miller. A great turnout at both events and a warm thank you to Kris for all here efforts. Also, our annual Ladies Day Ride, led by Sid Gaver was a hoot. Our club furnished all the food prepared by member Dick Rice. Also we had a two day rally to Kingman Arizona provided by our Vice President, Tim Kash. Again, thank you to everyone for all your efforts.

Know our rules, please!! There have been several members whom have not worn their name badges at club functions. New members and older members alike, inquire frequently as to who a certain person is for whatever reason. We are getting older and bit forgetful at times so please wear your name badges in order to be recognized by new and fellow members.

As your club President for the last three years, it has been my pleasure to help new and fellow club members, grow our great club, acquire vendors and sponsors, and provide support to our executive officers, trail leaders and tail gunners.

As always, be safe, plan well, watch for critters, and enjoy our great club.

Don Phelps

Club President